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From The Editor 
 
IT’s A NEW DAY! 
 
The excitement is palpable!  As a 15-year resi-
dent and regular attendee of Village meetings, I 
have some credibility in my assessment. 
 
Our Village Meeting of June 2 was very well  
attended, and there was a lot of interaction and 
socializing among the residents both before 
and after the meeting.  How sweet it is! 
 
The energy that emerges when a new council 
member is added, and the fact that the siding  
issue has been decided with plans underway to 
implement the improvement set the tone of 
moving ahead as well. 
 
There are more volunteer members on the  
various committees and it is great to see.   
Participating gives resident input as well as a 
wonderful opportunity to get to know people 
one might not otherwise meet. 
 

Speaking of “new,” we at the “I” have always 
advocated for good communication, and that is 
one reason we started the newsletter. 
 
As we move forward, we would like to see 
more detailed minutes of the council meetings 
and have them distributed in a timely manner, 
i.e., before the next council meeting. 
 
We, as residents, need to stay informed, sup-
port the council and village by volunteering 
and, when appropriate, share our opinions and 
that way we all benefit. 
 
Just Watch Us! 
 

 Barbara Colby 

 

From The Village President 
 
I hope that this message finds you healthy and 
happy.  Healthy in both body and mind and 
happy that we are coming out of one of the 
darkest and strangest eras that humankind has 
experienced for more than a century.  We are 
blessed in this community of Hershey’s Mill and 
especially in this Village of Inverness that we 
have beautiful and safe surroundings to enjoy 
on a daily basis.  Everyone in our country can-
not say the same.  Additionally, we have neigh-
bors who are willing to volunteer and assist 
other neighbors with many things from staying 
in touch with frequent phone calls as well as 
assisting with shopping and other needs. 
 
I also want to congratulate the whole Inverness 
community for your outstanding participation in 
the two recent elections that have taken place 
in the Village.  The first one was for the siding 
project.  A total of 88% of Village owners voted 
in that election.  Regardless of how you voted, 
you deserve kudos for participating.  The  
second election was for Village council mem-
bers.  Again, a great turnout of 74% voted. 
Those who were voted in were Ed Isselmann 
and Marilyn Foley, both reelected for a second 
term, and Terry Marran for a first term. The  
officers for your council are: 
 
Ed Isselmann — President 
Penny Zimmerman — Vice-President 
Richard Hammock — Treasurer 
Terry Marran — Secretary 
Marilyn Foley — Council Coordinator 
 
The recent siding project vote, which was over-
whelmingly approved, has brought forth multi-
ple questions which may have been answered 
previously during meetings or in written com-
munications, but deserve attention here as well 
to clarify the issue.  On the next page are some 
of the more frequently asked questions with  
answers. 
 (Cont’d on page 2)  
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President’s Letter (Cont’d) 
 
Question 1: Who will be supervising the project? 
 

Answer:  Sam Crispin (703) and Dave DeNight 
(722) will be doing the general overall supervi-
sion of the project. (Thank you for this effort!) 
 
Question 2: Who is going to assess the extent 
of the repairs?  What happens in the case of a 
disagreement between the house owner and 
the contractor? 
 

Answer: The homeowner should work directly 
with Sam Crispin and Dave DeNight.  If there is 
a disagreement, Sam and Dave will work  
directly with the contractor. The homeowner 
should not put him or herself in the middle  
between the contractor and the Village contact 
persons.  
 
Question 3: I understand that the work might 
start in the annex.  Where will work proceed? 
 

Answer: Yes. The work is expected to com-
mence in the annex as a model for all to see. 
After that, it is up to the contractor to proceed in 
the most efficient and effective manner to com-
plete the project on schedule.  
 
Question 4: Will the homeowners be informed 
ahead of time of the extent of the repairs? 
 

Answer: Ongoing emails will go out to the com-
munity regarding the progress. These emails 
will let the Village know when the contractor will 
be working in their area. This will more than 
likely be done via emails to those involved.  
 
Question 5: What happens if someone does not 
pay for the project? 
 

Answer: It is hoped that all owners will follow 
the Inverness tradition of having one of the best 
villages with regard to low default rates from 
owners. That being said, we understand that 
this is a significant special assessment. Should 
an owner become delinquent on their payment 
to the Village, there will be formal procedures 
that will be followed. These could include writ-
ten notification to the owner to see if there is a 
unique situation that can be resolved, late 
charges, interest payments, legal fees as well 

as recording fees. These costs would be rec-
orded as a lien against the property. This would 
legally need to be satisfied prior to legal transfer 
of the property to another owner.  
 
I hope this has helped answer many questions 
that may or may not have been asked regarding 
this very important topic.  If you have any other 
questions, please feel free to contact any of 
your council members. 
 
Best! 
Ed Isselmann 
 

 
Newest Council Member Profile 

 
At our recent Village election, 
Terry Marran was voted to fill 
the vacant spot on the coun-
cil.  Most residents already 
are well aware of Terry  
because of her long-term ser-
vice due to her volunteering to 
send out communications that 
are time sensitive to all residents.  She also 
contributes to the Village by maintaining an  
Index of Inverness “I” articles. for all to access.  
In addition to that, she dedicates time to the HM 
Library board and other interests. 
 
Terry brings a sharp, logical mind as proven by 
the fact that she worked in commercial banking 
as well as the credit card side of the business.   
 
Inverness is fortunate to have her join an  
already great Council. 
 

 Barbara Colby

 

Inverness Council  
President’s Farewell 

 
I want to thank the residents of Inverness 
Village for the "super" card and generous 
gift.  It has been an honor to serve as your 
President.  Thank you for your support and 
help!  I couldn't have done it without you!  
 
Boyd K. Mackleer 
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Village Meeting Recap 
 
The annual Village election meeting was held 
June 2nd in the Community Center and was well 
attended.  Retiring President Boyd Mackleer 
called the meeting to order and recognized new 
resident Iris Barcaro (751).   
 
He followed with a brief overview of items under 
consideration by the Hershey’s Mill Board of  
Directors.  He then turned the meeting over to 
Ed Isselmann for committee reports.  
 
Richard Hammock’s Treasurer’s report noted 
that we have $292K in the reserve fund.  This 
later prompted a discussion as to what comes 
out of the reserve fund and what out of the 
maintenance fund. During the discussion it was 
noted that a new roof costs $15K. 
 
Sam Crispin, chair of the siding committee, 
noted the 85% favorable vote for the project, 
and said they were anxious to get the contrac-
tor, Braulio, started as soon as the funds are  
in hand.  Work will start in the “Magnificent 
Seven,” aka the annex. 
 
Barb Crispin gave an extensive landscape re-
port which is included elsewhere in this issue.  
She encouraged volunteers for her once-a-
month Clipper Brigade which is working to 
beautify the Village. 
 
Jim Aubry relayed Pat Aubry’s (Social Commit-
tee Facilitator) request for more volunteers for 
the Social Committee.  The Holiday Gala is set  
for Saturday, December 10th. 
 
Carl Griffin, Maintenance chair, noted there 
were no severe rain storm issues so far this 
year.  Gutter cleaning will come in late June. 
 
Becky Green, Architect Chair, noted that the  
Architecture Committee is working on updating 
the rules and regs relative to that area.  Judy 
Klanderman noted that specifying awning colors 
can be challenging.  Becky also noted that solar 
lights might be considered for the Village signs. 
 
Candidates for the open council positions were 
introduced and the election held. Ed Isselmann, 
Marilyn Foley, and Terry Marran were elected. 

Jim Aubry repeated his plea for drivers to pro-
ceed slowly past garages that open directly onto 
the roadway.  Speed presents a real hazard for 
those leaving such garages. 
 
Tribute:  At the end of the meeting a short trib-
ute was given to Boyd.  He was presented with 
a gift and sizable thank you card signed by 
many residents.  He was also presented with a 
framed decoration from CSK. 
 
 George Colby 

___________________________ 
 

Social Committee Report 
 
On May 10, the Social Committee met for its  
final meeting of this season.  We had been  
toying with the idea of having an Ice Cream  
Social to end our social season, but with June 
being such a busy time of year because of grad-
uations, weddings, and family vacations, we  
decided against it. 
 
We hope you have enjoyed the Inverness  
social events this past season.  In planning, we 
always hope to offer variety so there is some-
thing for different interests.  It has been a won-
derful opportunity to 
meet new people and 
refresh previous ac-
quaintances.  We will 
be on a summer hiatus 
and will resume meet-
ing in September.  
Please continue to come up with ideas for the 
coming year.  As always, we will welcome new 
members and new ideas. 
 
Please MARK YOUR CALENDARS for  
SATURDAY, DECEMBER 10, as that is the 
date for our Inverness Holiday Gala.  There is 
always such a good time and great spirit at this 
well attended event. 
 
Pat Aubry 
Social Committee Facilitator
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How HOAs Work 
 
For many of us, our move into Hershey’s Mill 
was our first experience with a Homeowners 
Association (HOA), Master Association (MA), 
and Village Council — entities with which we are 
now dealing. 
 
In an effort to provide a bit of clarity, I sat down 
with Boyd Mackleer, our retiring council presi-
dent, who has served not only on the Village 
council, but also as a member, as well as presi-
dent, of the Master Association.  This article will 
speak in generalities.  Should anyone have any 
specific questions regarding “who does what to 
whom,” please get in touch with a member of 
our Village Council. 
 
The Master Association is made up of the presi-
dents of each of the villages.  The MA has a 
board of directors made up of seven of these 
presidents, voted on by the rest of the MA mem-
bership.  This organization is responsible for is-
sues outside the confines of the villages includ-
ing the community center, sports complex, gar-
dens, and the library among other items. 
 
When a new resident goes to closing on their 
home purchase here, some of the funds col-
lected go to Hershey’s Mill.  A portion goes to 
the MA to be used for capital projects and 
sewer. The rest of these funds go to the village.  
Currently, this amount cannot exceed the quar-
terly HOA fee.  These village funds are used for 
such things as roofs, siding, roads, etc.  Should 
anyone have any questions about these funds, 
please contact Janet Burgess at CSK.  
 
Among other things, the MA has responsibility 
for security and amenities.  Our Village is re-
sponsible for items directly related to Inverness: 
snow removal, roofs, and siding, for example. 
As Boyd described it to me, if you took our 
homes, turned them upside down and shook 
them, we as homeowners are responsible for 
everything that falls out, and Inverness is re-
sponsible for the building that we shook! 
 
Once again, our first experience as a member 
of an HOA can be confusing, but rest assured, 
our funds are being put to good use. 
 

 Jim Aubry 

Message from the Council Coordinator 
 

This last year council has been reminded time 
and time again the importance of having the  
Inverness Village Rules and Regulations cur-
rent.  We have made preliminary revisions.  
Council will review the infor-
mation along with committee 
chairs, finalize the changes 
and create an updated docu-
ment.  A copy of that docu-
ment will be sent to all home-
owners to be inserted in their 
binders for future reference.  
We hope to have the project 
completed by this fall. 
 

For the last several months, we have been 
working on designs to replace the Inverness  
Village signs.  They are just about standing.  
With input from council, the architectural com-
mittee and a graphic designer (Brandit Signs), 
the new signs will be installed this summer.  
The number signs identifying the location of our 
units will also be replaced.  The wooden posts 
holding up the large Village signs are rotted, 
chains are rusted through and leaning.  The 
posts on the smaller signs are also rotted, and 
the wood pieces with the numbers cannot be re-
paired.  The new signs will be carved and made 
from a stronger and more durable type com-
pressed wood product that will need little 
maintenance and have a 10-year warranty.  
They will give the Village a modern updated 
look that will complement the new siding. 
 

Once the siding project begins, I have agreed to 
work with Louise DeNight and our project man-
agers, Sam Crispin and Dave DeNight, to pro-
vide residents with brief progress reports on the 
status of the work.  Louise has also volunteered 
to keep a running record on the status of our 
work log.  She will also inspect the completed 
projects to insure the homeowner is satisfied 
with the work. 
 

I would like to thank those of you who voted for 
me in the recent election.  It has been an honor 
to serve this community and I have enjoyed the 
opportunity.  I will continue to work diligently 
with council to maintain positive change. 
 

 Marilyn Foley 
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Getting to Know You — Iris Barcaro (751) 
 
What a fun time I had  
interviewing Iris!  She’s 
friendly, witty and kept 
me chuckling.  Iris grew 
up in Wallingford, PA, 
moving to Rose Valley 
with her first husband.  
She went to West Ches-
ter University, graduat-
ing in 1963 with a de-

gree in education.  Iris taught in Garnet Valley for 
three years until she became pregnant with her 
first daughter.  In those days, as soon as a preg-
nant teacher began to show, she was no longer 
permitted to teach.  Iris resigned and stayed at 
home to raise two lovely girls, Karen and Amy, 
after which she and her husband parted. 
 
Iris remarried in 1976.  She began a career in 
real estate in Newtown Square, but a surprise  
interrupted her real estate career.  In 1981, Iris 
gave birth to a baby girl, Jennifer.  Following Jen-
nifer’s birth, she worked part-time in real estate, 
eventually moving to a full-time position.  Inter-
estingly, her boss was our own Barbara Atmore!  
Sadly, Iris’s husband passed away in 2000.   
Having become aware of Hershey’s Mill through 
selling real estate, Iris knew she would like to 
move here someday.  She currently works here 
for Wagner-Compass Real Estate, and recently 
moved to our own Inverness Village. 
 
Iris loves gardening.  She has been a Master 
Gardener in DE County, enjoying taking care of 
the Massey House, a historic house in 
Marple/Newtown.  She plans on transferring her 
Master Gardener status to Chester County. 
 
Iris also enjoys travelling.  Some of her favorite 
destinations are Banff, Canada, Siesta Key, FL, 
and Santa Fe, New Mexico.  One of her most in-
teresting destinations was East Berlin where she 
travelled in 1985.  She remembers being at 
Checkpoint Charlie where she was astonished at 
the contrast between East and West Berlin. 
 
We are so glad Iris settled in Inverness Village 
and look forward to getting to know her better! 
 
 Pat Aubry 

Getting to Know You — Barbara Podgorski (788) 
 
I enjoyed meeting our 
new neighbor Barbara 
who moved into our 
‘Magnificent Seven’ 
group by Chandler 
Drive.  What an inter-
esting life she’s had!  
Barbara was born in 
Philadelphia and 
moved to Bucks 
County with her family.  
In college she majored 

in French, a language that would serve her 
well in her later travels with her husband to the 
south of France. 
 
After college, Barbara joined the Peace Corps 
and traveled to the Ivory Coast, West Africa, 
working on women’s hygiene.  She spent two 
years in the Peace Corps and stayed another 
two years working as an ESL teacher in Abid-
jan, the capital city.  After her time in Africa, 
Barbara came back to the USA and taught 4th 
and 5th grade in Monmouth City, New Jersey. 
 
She met her husband at a teacher’s conven-
tion in Atlantic City and they married in 1971.  
They had three children: two girls and a boy 
while they lived in Easton, PA.  She stayed at 
home with their children and when the young-
est was in school, Barbara went back to work 
as a case manager for the Brain Injury Associ-
ation in New Jersey.  She retired at age 67.  
 
After five years in Easton they built their 
“dream home” in Harmony, NJ, on the side of a 
mountain on 3½ acres of land.  They lived 
there for 42 years.  Sadly, in 2018, her hus-
band of 47 years passed away.  Barbara did 
not want to leave Harmony, but the home be-
came too difficult to take care of.  Barbara’s 
daughter in West Goshen convinced her to 
move closer to her.  As soon as Barbara saw 
Hershey’s Mill, she knew she wanted to move 
here with her 6½ year old golden lab Cooper.   
 
We welcome Barbara and Cooper to Inverness 
and hope they’ll be very happy here.                                                                                                       
 
 Pat Aubry 

 

 



July 2022 The Inverness “I”  Page  
 

6 

Landscape Committee Report 
 
Happy Summer, Villagers. I hope you are enjoying walks around the Village. We live in a lovely  
neighborhood. 
 
Your Landscaping Committee is actively working to tidy up Inverness.  So far this year we have  
arranged for replanting trees and shrubs at houses that had removals in 2021.  One tree stump was 
removed, the area leveled and topped with grass seed.  If there is a spot in your section that needs a 
stump removed or converting mulched bed to grass, let us know. 
 
Our next focus is on tree removal.  Diseased and declining oaks 
and evergreens are being prioritized for removal this year and 
next.  The declining ornamental trees are also being prioritized for 
removal with replanting where possible.  We will attempt to replace 
a few of them every year until the entire Village has healthy front-
yard trees.  Autumn will be the next opportunity to do this as the 
budget allows. 
 
The poor condition of our lawn in various places has been a topic 
of conversation within the Village. The Landscaping Committee is 
evaluating several options to diminish bare spots under trees and 
on the shady sides of buildings.  Once the plan is refined, we will 
share it here in a future report.  The bare spots and ruts caused by 
the mowers will continue to be monitored and be repaired at the 
end of the mowing season by HMLD. 
 
The Clipper Brigade is a rousing success. These hearty 
volunteers have trimmed and bagged limbs from the en-
trance gardens, the flagpole area, and in a Villager’s 
backyard where dead pine limbs were a danger when 
taking their dog out at night.  This is a good time to re-
mind Villagers that an email or call to Barbara Crispin to 
alert the Clipper Brigade of a tree in your vicinity that 
needs attention is what we are looking for.  We are also 
looking for more recruits.  The CB meets about once a 
month and works for no more than 2 hours. We cut dead 
limbs, rake up debris, and bag or pile it all for HMLD to 
pick up. Email Barbara to be added to the email alert 
each time. There is no expectation that recruits can work 
each time and any help is appreciated, even a half hour. 
 
A big thank you to Marney Roia (705), Winnie Spoonts (738), Kathy Pietra (757) and Roz Baker (779) 
for volunteering to water new plantings in community areas this spring.  Their efforts ensure our in-
vestment pays off by improving curb appeal throughout the village. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Barbara Crispin 
Landscaping Committee Chair 
 

 
Roz Baker, Kathy Pietra, Barb 
Crispin with their cool wagon — 
a re-purposed car for toddlers! 

 
Sam Crispin, George Colby, Jim Hill,  

Jim Seastone, Dave DeNight 
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Maintenance Committee Report 
 
June is here and it seems like we made it through 
spring without the torrential rain that we had last year.  
In preparation for the fall season, there are plans to 
schedule a thorough cleaning of the gutters, and there 
should be plans this summer to address the rain water 
problems that we saw last year. 
 
During the spring, we repaired some of the most in-
need sidewalks.  We have also continued to replace 
roofs.  Additionally, siding will start to be replaced this 
summer. 
 
Finally, Louise DeNight has joined the Maintenance 
Committee to help with communications. 
 
Carl Griffin 
Maintenance Committee Chair 

Architectural Committee Report 
 
At the present time, the Architectural 
Committee is reviewing the rules and  
regulations to bring such up to date.   
We are obtaining samples of canvas for 
the awnings and 
hopefully working on  
updating selections 
for front doors.  The 
rules and regula-
tions are also  
updated to show the 
new paint colors that 
will be used in the 
Village. 
 
Becky Green 
Architectural Committee Chair 
 

 
Men’s Luncheon 

 

Sometimes smaller is better than larger! 
That was the case on Wednesday, April 27th, 
when close to a dozen of the men from  
Inverness met at McKenzie’s on Route 30.  
We had been assured by Sara, the event 
planner there, that we would be in the Oak 
Room which is their private room.  We were 
notified prior to the event that there had 
been a conflict with the room.  Someone had 
booked another party for the room, but Sara 
would take care of us.  And she did!  Little 
did we know at that time that the women of 
Inverness had coincidently booked their 
lunch for the same date, at the same place, 
at the same time!  I guess all of those things 
could have happened by chance, but if that’s 
the case, how come I never win the lottery 
by chance? 
 
We were placed at high tops near the bar 
and Sara came over to introduce herself and 
offer her unneeded apologies.  The place 
was great, as was the food and service, but 
the company was even better! Looking for-
ward to another lunch in the summer and 
seeing some new faces as well!  
 

 Ed Isselmann 

 
John Brolly, Jim Hill, Jim Seastone, Tim Widdowson,  

Sam Crispin, Carl Griffin, Joe Carrone 
 

 
George Colby, Paul Kincade, Tom Delaney,  
Boyd Mackleer, Bill Henderson, Bob Cella,  

Joe Carrone, John Sugg 
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Ladies Luncheon 
 
Over thirty Inverness ladies happily convened in April at McKenzie Brew House — the largest gather-
ing for a casual luncheon hosted by the Inverness social committee.  The ladies enjoyed chatting  
and catching up with each other after the winter, as they waited for their lunches.  Selections were  
rather adventurous, with the French dip, McKenzie's wedge salad, the salmon BLT, and the Cobb 
salad being favorites.  After almost two hours, the ladies departed having enjoyed the luncheon and 
the company. 
 

 Carol Ellis 
 

   
Theresa DeCosta, Jini Pettijohn Mary Flanagan, Susan McCormack, 

Barbara Crispin 
Nancy Schwab, Debbie Wallace,  

Bev Cella 
 

   
Ginny Kettenring, Terry Marran, Joanne O’Connor, 

Marilyn Foley, Dodie Galbusera 
Louise Davidson Marlene Vergillo, Kathy Pietra,  

Ann Latoff 
 

   
Marney Roia, Mary Widdowson,  

Barbara Podgorski 
Marge Hill Kay Flynn, Alma Delaney, Judy Klanderman 
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Things to Do in West Chester 
by Mary Lou Perry 

 

Downtown West Chester, a national historic district, is a charm-
ing area with brick sidewalks, tree-lined streets, shops and  
boutiques, art galleries, a variety of restaurants, and buildings 
of various architectural styles.  On a recent Saturday evening  
I dined outside on Gay Street in West Chester, enjoying the 
Open Air Market which will run this year through Labor Day.   
 
The Open Air Market is one of the silver linings resulting from 
the pandemic, when indoor dining was not possible.  Three 
blocks of Gay Street are closed to traffic in the summer from 
Friday until Sunday, and the street is filled with tables for outdoor dining.  What a delight to stroll the 
borough with a friend, observe the people, and listen for a while to a band situated at one end of the 
road.  We dined at Teca, one of our favorite restaurants, but there are many good places to dine in the 
borough — not only on Gay Street, but also on the cross roads and Market Street too.  Due to the need 
for emergency vehicles to have access if needed, these other roads remain open to traffic. 
 
The borough of West Chester has a number of places worthy of a visit, including: 
 

•   The Uptown! Knauer Performing Arts Center, 226 N. High Street, is housed in an old Armory built 
in 1916, and has a 327 seat theater.  Uptown! promotes cultural, economic and civic life experience 
through theater, music, dance, speeches, and other events.  uptownwestchester.org 

 

•   The Chester County History Center (CCHC) is across the street at 225 N. High Street.  Founded in 
1893, it contains exhibits of artifacts, manuscripts, photographs, and works of art that showcase life 
in our region from the 1600s to the present day.  The CCHC also sponsors special events and 
walking tours.  mycchc.org 

 

•   The West Chester Growers Market, at the corner of North Church and West Chestnut Streets, is 
open Saturdays from 9 AM to 1 PM.  You will find fresh produce, breads, jams, honey, plants and 
flowers and much more, all from local sources.  westchestergrowersmarket.com 

 
While it’s pleasing to take a daily walk through our beautiful Hershey’s Mill, for a change of scenery 
visit one of our lovely nearby parks. 
 

•   East Goshen Park, on Paoli Pike, has a paved walking path, ball fields, tennis and pickleball courts, 
and a recently renovated playground.  Concerts and township events are often held here.  Across 
the street is Applebrook Park with 3 miles of walking paths.  https://eastgoshen.org/park-and-rec/ 

 

•   West Goshen Park contains an amphitheater, a playground, tennis courts, ball fields, and a paved 
walking path that circles the park.  Check the website for Sunday evening concerts.  westgoshen.org 

 
And last but not least, when your grandchildren come to visit, entertain them at these fun places: 
 

•   Treehouse World — Only a 6-minute drive from Hershey’s Mill, Treehouse World, 1442 Phoenixville 
Pike, is much more than just treehouses.  Other activities include a zipline, trampoline, walk the 
plank, tree climbing, small animal mini-farm, and more.  It’s best suited for children ages 5 to 12, 
but adults are able to join in the fun too!  Mornings are often busy, so visit in the afternoon for 
shorter wait times.  Advance ticket purchase recommended.   treehouseworld.com 
 

•   The American Helicopter Museum provides an educational and hands-on experience of helicopter 
history for children and adults. Visitors can climb in a helicopter and try out the controls.  Contains 
over 35 civilian and military helicopters.   https://americanhelicopter.museum/ 
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Inverness Bocce Party – May 20 
 
Mother Nature may have dampened the bocce courts, but she didn't put a damper on our fun!  
Despite the mid-afternoon rain, about 20 people showed up at 5 PM at the Cove bringing delicious 
hors d'oeuvres, sandwiches, and some yummy desserts.  A few of our newer residents came and 
were provided with a nice opportunity to meet their neighbors in a smaller group setting than at many 
of our Inverness events.  All in all, it was an enjoyable and pleasant evening sharing food and con-
necting with friends.  Tre and Joe Carrone, thanks for your help as always. 
 Mary Lou Perry 
 

  
BJ Rodgers, Barbara & George Colby, Joanne O’Connor Dave DeNight, Dodie Galbusera,  

Richard Hammock 
 

  
Ralph Saccomandi, Mary Lou Perry, Lydia Voigt Maggie Saccomandi,  

Dawn Kowalchuk, Scott Burkhart 
 

  
Pat Tunnell, Gale Markey, Tre & Joe Carrone Dave & Louise DeNight, Marilyn Foley,  

Barbara Podgorski 
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NEVER ENDING  —  JUST EVOLVING 
 

A Tribute to our own Boyd Mackleer – a volunteering continuum ! 
 
June 2nd marked a significant change in  
Inverness Village governance, and the start of  
a new phase of Boyd’s ongoing volunteer efforts 
for Hershey’s Mill.  For most of us he has  
always been the president of the Village Coun-
cil, and a commanding force thereon.  Many of 
us assumed that, like the Supreme Court  
justices, this was, for Boyd, a life-time position 
which would only end when the Grim Reaper 
appeared. 
 
Therefore we were quite surprised when the  
Village Council election announcement arrived 
from CSK informing one and all that Boyd had 
elected not to stand for reelection. For those 
who have lived here for an extended period of 
time, and being accustomed to Boyd as presi-
dent of the council, this was truly an unexpected 
turn of events.   
 
Tracing Boyd’s life history, it is obvious that he 
has a strong interest in volunteering and a well-
honed ability to rise to the top of any organiza-
tion in which he is involved.  In addition to stints 
on the trustee board of his church, and on the 
board of the West Chester Senior Center, head-
ing association councils has been his contribu-
tion for years.  
 
He has been on condominium/homeowner as-
sociation councils off and on (mostly on) since 
1982, with such service at Aspenwood Condo-
miniums in Exton, and Brighton Village and  
Inverness in Hershey’s Mill.  In all cases Boyd 
quickly rose to head the council, and his total 
service as president covers 30 years, the last 
22 of which have been right here in Inverness.   
 
Knowing Boyd’s volunteering nature, it is not 
surprising that he has been a member of the 
Master Association Board of Directors since 
1997, during which time he has served terms as 
president.  A significant role was overseeing the 
Transition Committee as the management of 
Hershey’s Mill was transferred from Robert 
(Bob) Wooldridge to its present status as a  
non-profit organization. 

 
As you can see, Boyd has been an important 
presence both here in Inverness and on the 
overall Hershey’s Mill scene. He has faced 
many challenges and projects during his reign, 
perhaps the most obvious of which is the new 
facades which greatly improved our garages.   
 
For his 22 years heading our Village he was  
Mr. Village Council, the one we went to with our 
questions, needs, and concerns.  We always 
found him pleasant and communicative, and 
willing to take time to listen.  It was with his 
blessing that this newsletter came into exist-
ence in 2010, and he has supported it ever 
since. 
 
Knowing his well-honed ability to engage in 
friendly conversation without disclosing details 
you might be curious about, it was not surpris-
ing that during our interview he did not give a 
single specific reason for retiring from the  
Village Council at this time.  Perhaps allowing 
for time with Judy’s and his 8 grandchildren and 
10 great-grandchildren was an understandable 
motivation. 
 

 George Colby 
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Upcoming Events – Hershey’s Mill 
 
Concert - HM Golf Club parking lot 

Sunday, July 17 (rain date July 31) 
Band:  The Red Satins 
Time:  7:00 PM 

 
Concert - HM Golf Club parking lot 

Sunday, August 7 (rain date August 28) 
Band:  The Left Edge 
Time:  7:00 PM 

 
HM Library Used Book Sale 

HM Community Center 
Sat. Sept. 10 and Sun. Sept. 11 
Time:  10:00 AM – 3:00 PM 
Note:  Friends of the Library Preview Night,  

Friday Sept. 9 (4 PM - 6 PM) 
See librarian to join Friends of the  
Library (Donation of $10.00) 

 
Inverness Holiday Gala 

HM Community Center 
Saturday, December 10 
Details to follow 

 
Local Area Events of Interest 
 
Chester County Concert Band 

East Goshen Township Park 
Saturday, July 9 
Time:  7:00 PM 

 
West Chester Open Air Market 

Gay Street closed to traffic 
Friday through Sunday 
Now until Labor Day 

 
For more events happening in the borough of 
West Chester, visit: 
 

downtownwestchester.com 
 
 

Past issues of The Inverness “I” can be accessed 
from the Hershey’s Mill website: 
 

www.hersheysmill.org 
 

   Go to the “Villages” tab and click on “Inverness” 
   Scroll down and you will see a link to previous  

issues of the newsletter.    

   The online newsletter is in full color. 

Inverness Directory Updates  
 

Please welcome our new residents: 
 

Chris and Barbara Harvey - # 764 
 
 

An updated directory is being distributed with 
this issue of the Inverness “I”.  If you have any 
changes to your listing, contact Mary Lou Perry.  
 

 
 

 

In  Memoriam  
  

Bob  Bell  
(Formerly  #717)  
April  13,  2022  

  
Our  sincere  condolences  to  Becky  and  family.  

 
 
Inverness Village Council Members 
 

President Ed Isselmann 
Vice President Penny Zimmerman 
Secretary Terry Marran 
Treasurer Richard Hammock 
Council Coordinator Marilyn Foley 
Managing Agent Janet Burgess 
 Caroline DeCray 
 
The Inverness “I” Staff 
 

Co-Editors Barbara & George Colby 
Associate Editor Carol Ellis 
Associates Pat & Jim Aubry 
Design & Layout Mary Lou Perry 
 
 

_________________________________ 
 

Have a great 

 


